

Lakeside Frontier Riders May Newsletter

Lakeside Frontier Riders Annual Poker Ride Fundraiser was a huge success! We had a great turn out! We had 22 pre-registered attend and 25 walk-ins!

LFR would like to acknowledge all the members and friends who worked the Poker Ride: Melinda & Jeff Setterman, Dan Peters, Ann & Jim Squire, Theresa & Paul Bitando, Marge Pachon & Don, Cindy McKievick, Jody Harvey, Sharon Vanderlip, Beth Walker, Karen Ensall, Jan Herrera, Eddy Martinez, Sue McMaster, and Cyndi & Steve Denny. A big thanks to Cindy Helms for donating her four large tables for our raffle/auction, and thank you for all the members who brought tables/chairs, gave donations to our raffle, and took pictures.

LFR would also like to thank all the businesses and people whose contributions made our raffle and silent auction such a great success: Exact Equine, ECLAP, Double S Feeds, San Diego Saddlery, Carter's Hay & Grain, the Hay Guy, JC Feed,

East County Feed, Flinn Springs Feed, Lakeside Bait & Tackle, Summers Past, Payton's Hardware, Café 67, Gaetano's Restaurant, Earhart Leather Jewelry, Jacquelynn Holly, Tracy's Trinkets, Tracy Williams, Midway Museum, Nicole Marc, and Steve Denny.

Los Vaqueros horse camp was May 23-29th. Also a great time! Look for photos in the June Newsletter!

Trail Report:

- 1. The trail behind El Capitan Equestrian Center is almost complete.
- 2. Lakeside Equestrian Center filed their 501c

Birthdays:

- 1. Sharon Vanderlip
- 2. Karen Ensall
- 3. Jan Scott
- 4. Ann Squire

Reminders: Elections for officers and charity/organization donation voting will be at the June 20th meeting. Attendance is required to be eligible to vote. Meeting to be held

at the Ranch House as usual. Ballots will be provided at the meeting.

President: Cyndi Denny/Jacquelynn Holly

Vice President: Melinda Setterman/Cyndi Denny

Secretary: Jacquelynn Holly/Melinda Setterman

Board: Laura Precoda, Theresa Bitondo, Karen Ensall, Steve Denny

Brags:

- 1. Gail Young got a 2H slant.
 - 2. Jody Harvey doesn't have to wear her back brace anymore!
 - 3. Marilyn Gibson's horse drank water on trail for the first time.
 - 4. Our new member Holly went on her first trail ride.
 - 5. Debbie got two new puppies, a Oueensland Healer and a lab

Raffle:

1. Barbara won both raffles! \$26.00 and LFR shirt.

For Sale: 1. Sharon Vanderlip is selling a 15", 18lb, Sentry Lite custom-made Amish hand crafted saddle ideal for trail, endurance, or everyday pleasure riding. \$675 firm.

If you have for sale items, wanted items, or event links, please email them to Jacquelynn before meeting, so they can all be included in the newsletter! Rosy.mule@yahoo.com

Wanted:

- 1. Laura Precoda is looking for three 16' panels and one end gate.
- 2. Heather Archer is looking for a synthetic saddle, 16", full quarter horse bars

Non- LFR Events:

- 1. PVMR poker ride obstacle course, June 15, Tumbleweed
- 2. Victorian Roses Casino night, June 1st, Lakeside Rodeo grounds
- 3. Inter-Mountain Heritage Foundation Cowgirl Jubilee, MacArther, CA June 29
- 4. Endurance ride, 25 and 50 milers, June 8, Descanso, see Terry Wolley Howe
- 5. Partners, tack sale, June 22

IMPORTANT CONTACTS:

Green Valley Horse Kiosk: 760-765-3024

